Tecumseh Woods Swim Club
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes: February 20, 2012

Westminster Pres. Church- 325 W. Ash St., Piqua, Ohio

 

Board Members:

Present: Paula Schmeising, Alan Lange, Kazy Hinds, Shani Karn, Dawn Widney

Excused Absent: Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Sheila Friend

Quorum Present: Yes

Others Present: Kelly Meckstroth, Ed Ellis, Betsy South, Kurt South, Louise Forror, Salesa Hancock

 

*Meeting called to order by Paula at 7:20pm

*Introductions by all

	 



	 


*Minutes from last meeting, 1-23-12, reviewed. Slight change requested to ‘New    Business’ section, under local graphic designer fee. Following this correction Alan motions to accept the minutes, Paula 2nds.

 

Reports:
President’s Report:
· Paula recently reached out to the new home owner of an old school building in Fletcher to inquire as to if they might be interested in donating an old piece of playground equipment from the property, to the pool. A letter was sent and she is waiting for a response.
· Paula recently emailed a copy of the Tecumseh Woods bylaws to Chris Clark, a member who is an attorney, for him to review. One concern in our bylaws is that it states that the pool is required to have Emergency Medical Forms in concession stand for children under 12 who are at the pool without a parent. This is currently not being done, and we need to decide if we should take steps to remove it, or if we should start implementing it. He will also review the other bylaws and give his opinion on changes or updates that need to be made.

 

Treasurer’s Report:
· Ronnie is ill tonight. He reports through Paula that little has changed since last meeting. The current balance in the operating check book is $1,500. This is after Real Estate Taxes and Payroll Taxes were paid
 

Membership Report:
· Sheila is happy to report through Paula that we have received 69 checks for prepayment for the 2013 swim season. Sheila expects more to roll in. This is comparable with what was received both the initial year, and last year.
 

Swim Team Report:
· Betsy South is kind enough to report for Swim Team.  Last season ended up being a great one and they are hoping for even more swimmers to come out for team this year.
· Alan inquired about the 401.3C status of the swim team. Paula reports that at this time, the swim team board has decided not to pursue the tax exempt status at this time, as a swim team is questionable for a ‘non-profit’ organization, which is a pre-requisite for this tax exempt status.
 

Old Business
 

· Human Resources: Kazy has completed the new job descriptions for life guards and for the maintenance position. Both are now posted on line
· Capitol Improvement: Alan has been meeting once a month with his committee to finalize the 2013 Requested Improvements to the Pool.  They have a proposal and this will be addressed in the New Business section of these minutes
· T.W. Website: Kazy reports that the new website, with the same domain name: www.tecumsehwoods.com, is up and running well. Kazy will be adding more info as the season nears, and even pictures, as she receives them. She is also going to be incorporating facebook with the website.  So far there are 26 new likes. Some discussion over how Facebook might be used to alert members of the Pool closing during inclimate weather. Kelly Meckstroth will look into the possibility of using OneCall Now.
· Purchase of New Chairs: Dawn gave an update to the Board that she is preparing to purchase 28 new sand chairs, which are the lower to the ground chairs. She will be using $1,800 which was made at last year’s Chicken Dinner Fund Raiser and was earmarked for the purchase of new pool furniture. Including shipping, the total cost for 28 chairs is expected to be $1,795.31, which Dawn will put on her credit card and turn paperwork into Ronnie for reimbursement. She expects items to be shipped within 7 days of purchase. She will inquire how they are shipped/delivered, and if they are assembled. She will work with member Salesa Hancock to store chairs for rest of winter, until pool opens.
· TW Logo: Paula reviewed information about Logo/Branding/Marketing. We are in need of a new sign out in front and we are also in need of new brochures to circulate in the community. She feels that after meeting with local marketing consultant Brian Harman, his fee of $30/hr for 8-10 hours, to provide us with a copyrighted Logo that we would own is a bargain. Sheila also looked in to Quint signs providing the same service and found him to be higher in cost @ $85 for similar services. Kurt South agrees in his expertise that $30/hr for the development of a new logo is a very fair price. Kazy motions to proceed with retaining Brian Harman for development of a logo and Branding services. Alan 2nds.
· Lifeguard Applications: Sheila sent Paula 6 applications that she received in mail. Some discussion over how else to advertise.  Lifeguard pay this year will increase to $7.75/hr. We may also hire Concession Workers at $5/hr. We will accept applications again through mid-March. We will then start interviewing shortly thereafter.
 

 
 
 
 
New Business:
 
· Mark Motter has resigned from his position on the Board of Trustees via email to Paula. The Board regretfully accepts his resignation. Betsy South inquires as to how Board Members are elected when someone resigns. The Board has the option of replacing the resigning Board Member with another member that they select, until the next annual election, at which time, that member will be placed on the ballot for election.
 
· Kazy Hinds, who is a pastor at Westminster Presb. Church has agreed to offer an Easter Sunrise Service at the Pool on Easter morning. A flyer has been made to explain and promote the service. Shani motions to circulate the flyer to our membership and also to the Chamber of Commerce, and Dawn 2nds.

 
· Paula has spoken with Kathy Sherman, of the Piqua Chamber of Commerce, to discuss how we can better utilize our membership in the Chamber. She suggested the idea of the pool hosting an After Hours event, for the Chamber during the month of June. Many other businesses who are members of the Chamber have hosted similar events over the years, and feedback is usually positive.  For $100, the Chamber will circulate 600 flyers about our event, to their other members and will also manage RSVP’s to the event.  Light appetizers and beverages would also be served, determined at a later date, and depending on response.  The pool would close early on this day in June and the membership will be informed. Alan motions to move ahead with hosting the Chamber of Commerce After Hours event, and Dawn 2nds. Paula will create a flyer to be sent to the chamber.
 
· Paula also discussed upcoming job openings with Kathy Sherman of the Piqua Chamber of Commerce and she urged Paula to come up with something for them to distribute via email, to local job boards esp. Piqua High School, Lehman High School, Upper Valley Career Center, and Edison Comm. College, about positions available at the pool. Paula motions to allow Chamber to post positions to their job boards, Dawn 2nds.

 
· Bylaws & policy of nominating new Board members are reviewed by Paula. She has selected 3 people to serve on a nominating committee, who will try to encourage and select 6-8 people from our preferred lifetime membership to be placed on the ballot for the open board positions for 2013-2015 term. Two of these individuals have committed, Travis Karn and Jeff Lange, and she is awaiting confirmation from the 3rd. 
 
· Proposal of Capital Improvement spending is reviewed by Alan (see electronic image of Cap. Improv. Plan 2013).  Filter repair: not to exceed (NTE) $2,500, Pool painting/Paint: NTE $5,000, Automated Chemical Equip: NTE $3,500
 
· Bathhouse repair: NTE $3,500, Concession Stand Repair: NTE $1,000, Pool equipment: NTE $2,000.  The Capital Improvement Committee is requesting $15,000 to be spent on Capital Improvements for the 2013 Swim Season. Paula motions to accept their request, Kazy 2nds.
      It is noted, that the Capital Improvement Committee’s #1 concern at this time is generating the resources to get all of these things done with little to no labor costs. They are counting that the membership will step forward and contribute skill and time to complete needed repairs/improvments.
 
Other Business:
 
· Alan, Paula, and Kazy conducted a walk through of the pool, with Tony Scott, who is the previous, and now current, owner of Troy Dolphin Swim Club. He gave many suggestions about improving the pool and strongly encouraged some Capital Improvement spending. Also gave some insight into pool management, and trying less to compete with the city pools or country clubs, but standing on our own identity.

· Paula motions to accept Kelly Meckstroth to the Board to replace Mark Motter’s open position. Shani 2nds.
 

Next Board Meeting: March 20th, 7:15pm at Westminster Presb. Church

 

Regular Meeting is adjourned: motioned by Alan, Shani 2nds

 

Minutes Submitted by: Shani Karn, secretary

 
 

 
